
 

Florida Department of Transportation 

RON DESANTIS 

GOVERNOR 
11201 N. Malcolm McKinley Drive 

Tampa, Florida 33612-6403 

KEVIN J. THIBAULT, P.E. 

SECRETARY 

 

Improve Safety, Enhance Mobility, Inspire Innovation 

FDOTTampaBay.com | @MyFDOT_Tampa | Facebook.com/MyFDOTTampa 

For Immediate Release 

January 3, 2022 

Contact: Kris Carson 

(813) 975-6060 

Kristen.Carson@dot.state.fl.us 

 
 

 7th Avenue S Closing at 9th Street S for Bridge Replacement Work 
 

St. Petersburg, FL – Beginning Tuesday, January 4, the Florida Department of 

Transportation (FDOT) will close 7th Avenue South at 9th Street South (Dr. Martin Luther 

King Jr. Street) for approximately two months, weather permitting.  

During this closure, motorists will access 7th Avenue South from a temporary access point 

located at 8th Street South. Motorists will detour around the work zone by continuing south 

on 9th Street S. (Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Street), merging left onto Roser Park Drive S., 

after stop sign, turning left onto 8th Street S. towards the 7th Avenue S. access point.   

Advanced warning signs will assist motorists traveling through this area.  

This detour is necessary as crews replace the existing bridge on 9th Street South (Dr. 

Martin Luther King Jr. Street South) between 6 th Avenue South and 7th Avenue South in 

Downtown St. Petersburg. This project is part of the FDOT’s Off-System Bridge 

Replacement Program. Construction activities is expected to finish summer of 2022.   

For more information, please visit: FDOTtampabay.com  
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